

February 14, 2008

Dave Brangan General Manager Peak Civil technologies 2525 C Street, Suite 201 Anchorage, AK 99508

Re: Status of Cape Simpson Pad

Dear Dave,

I am happy to inform you that the pad surface treatment done in August, 2006 is holding up extremely well. I was somewhat surprised in that the pad surface actually was more hardened after winter breakup this past year. That has to be due to the aging process of the synthetic fluid binder material.

I appreciate the work you and your company are doing for soils stabilization. There are many parts of Alaska where quality building materials are hard to come so alternatives such as soil fiber and strythetic fluid integration technology is a welcome tool for building roads, pads and runways. I look forward to working with you in the future and would not hesitate to recommend your services.

Thank you for a job well done!

Best regards,

Mike Matteucci

Project completed by

/ Midwest for PCT